Safety Committee Meeting Tuesday July 3rd 2018

Present: Committee Members Councilpersons Alana Tucker, Kitty Zech, Dave Voss, & chairman Jim Sunderhaus. Other Council Members Present Amy Richter, Dennis Dinkelacker, and Gail Griffin Others: Council President Mark Waters & Fire Chief Bob Klein.

Meeting was called to order by chairman Sunderhaus @ 6:45 pm. Purpose of the meeting is to discuss request from Fire Chief Bob Klein to increase our mileage charge for squad runs. Chief Klein presented a list of all our neighboring fire departments showing that all have raised their rates to \$14.00 a mile up from \$10.00. This request is made so that we may keep up with the other departments. After a brief discussion the committee supports the mileage increase. Chairman Sunderhaus will ask Law Director Kimberlee Erdman-Rohr to prepare an amendment to the current ordinance showing the mileage increase to be voted on at our next scheduled meeting. Meeting was adjourned @6:57 pm. Respectively submitted Jim Sunderhaus, Chair

Kitty Zech

David W. Uss

David Voss

Allena Mylker